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In a semi-monthly feature in this blog and elsewhere, we examine Gov. Andrew Cuomo’s varying promises and levels of certitude when it comes to vetoing legislative boundaries drawn and approved by the Legislature.

Today the governor told Susan Arbetter on The Capitol Pressroom that the veto could potentially lead to chaos or, at the very least, a political judge who upholds the legislative process.

As Jimmy at CapCon is fond of pointing out, chaos is not Cuomonian.

And while we all made Cuomo’s chaos theory our ledes in blog posts this morning, the governor sounding concerns over the redistricting veto have been made before. In a subsequent interview today with Karen DeWitt of New York Public Radio, he insisted his veto pledge remained firm

So what does this all mean?

The governor hasn’t been completely clear on what he plans to do with the lines that could be voted on as early as February. At different times he has said he would veto lines he deems simply too political, while in other venues has specifically vowed to reject boundaries not drawn by an independent panel.

At the very least, today’s chaos concerns signal he’s at the most open to compromise and at the very least acknowledging the problems of his own stated position.

“I think what he’s maybe trying to get across from the people of the Assembly and the Senate is that there is perhaps room for compromise,” said Barbara Bartoletti of the League of Women Voters, a good-government group.
Any veto would take place in the middle of a likely contentious budget season, providing another political headache for Cuomo. Albany Assemblyman Jack McEneny, the Democratic co-chairman of the lawmaker-driven redistricting panel who has butted heads with the governor over the issue, says Cuomo’s comments were a reflection the reality he faces.

“I think that I amy soften the stance a bit but it shows that he has an appropriate understanding of the dilemma,” he said.
Additional public hearings are scheduled for this month, with a first look at the preliminary lines coming after Thanksgiving. Officials have to move quickly, however. The federal government is pushing for New York to hold its primary elections as early as June next year in order to comply with a law governoring timely access to military and overseas ballots.
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